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MINUTES FOR BOARD OF ALDERMEN MEETING 

February 22
nd

, 2011 – Special Meeting 

6:00 PM 

 

 

The following elected officials were present:  Mayor Coleman, Alderman Beaty, Alderman 

Friday, Alderman Huggins, Alderman Martin, and Alderman Withers.   

 

The following staff members were present:  Ed Munn, Interim Town Manager; Maria Stroupe, 

Administrative Services Director; Doug Huffman, Electric Director; Gary Buckner, Police Chief; 

Bill Trudnak, Public Works Director.   

  

The Mayor called the meeting to order at 6:01 pm.   

 

Mayor Coleman opened with the Invocation and the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.   

 

The first item, Item 1, was a presentation of the proposals for employee healthcare.  The Town 

has received proposals from BCBS of NC, UnitedHealthcare, and WellPath for the healthcare 

plans for employees.  The renewal date is April 1, 2011.  BCBS is the current healthcare carrier.  

After receiving a 34% renewal increase from BCBS, Penley and Associates began shopping for 

other healthcare carriers for the Town.  UnitedHealthcare has presented the best plans and rate 

structures for the Town and the employees.  Bud Penley and Becky Messick, of Penley and 

Associates, were present to answer any questions from the Board.  Staff recommended offering a 

base plan (United S1N-P) to employees with an option to buy up (United S1E-P).  (Exhibits A, 

B, and C) This is the most cost effective method for employees and the Town, yet allows 

employees a choice of their coverage and costs.  Mr. Beaty made a motion to approve the 

healthcare plans proposed by Staff, seconded by Mr. Huggins, and carried unanimously. 

 

The second item, Item 2, was a report from Mr. Munn concerning additional expenditures 

recommended for the 2010/11 budget.  At the work session on February 10
th

, the Board 

requested that additional expenditures that need to be made in this fiscal year’s budget, if there 

were funds available, be identified.  If possible, these expenditures could be made now rather 

than waiting to make an appropriation in the 2011/2012 budget.  At this time, Staff is reviewing 

revenues and expenditures for the remainder of this fiscal year to be sure that funds are available 

to approve the additional items.  A full report will be made when all of the figures have been 

reviewed. 

 

The third item, Item 3, was a progress report on the Police Department Project.  The new 

building is fully underway.  The first progress payment has been made and the grading work is 

almost finished.  New sewer lines and water lines have been installed.  The footing and 

foundation work began this week.  A budget to actual report was included to show expenditures 

to date on the project.  (Exhibit D) 
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Mr. Friday made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Withers, and carried unanimously.  

(7:29) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

____________________      _______________________ 

Rick Coleman, Mayor      Maria Stroupe, Town Clerk 
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